
 

August 13, 2013 
 
 
TO:  MEMBERS OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PINELLAS COUNTY   
 
FROM:  MICHAEL A. GREGO, Ed.D., SUPERINTENDENT 
 
P: Request Approval of Supplemental Survey for Tarpon Springs Elementary 

(Facility 121) 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Educational Plant Survey for Pinellas County was completed in June 2010 and included 
site improvement and remodeling recommendations for Tarpon Springs Elementary (Facility 
121).  This supplemental survey will allow the district to amend the Five-Year Capital Outlay 
Plan and Facilities Work Program, to include renaming six offices in Building 1, along with 
remodeling recommendations to reduce student stations and assist in balancing membership 
(number of students) being recommended at other elementary schools.  Attached is a copy of 
the supplemental survey that will be electronically submitted to the Florida Department of 
Education (FLDOE).   
 
RATIONALE: 
Based on input from the school and district staff, this supplemental survey, if approved by 
FLDOE, will better meet the needs of students and staff assigned to Tarpon Springs 
Elementary.  The recommended student stations will be decreased by 117 for a total of 614 
student stations. Recommended capacity of the school with FLDOE mandated 100 percent 
utilization factor will be 614.  The Capital Outlay Full Time Equivalent (COFTE) Student 
Membership (enrollment) Recommended will decrease to 592.     
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